August 12, 2004


A Regular Meeting of the Zoning Board of Appeals was held on Thursday, August 12, 2004 at the Mendon Town Hall, 16 West Main Street, Honeoye Falls, NY, 14472 at 7:30 p.m.

PRESENT: 
Kevin Wright- Chair




Don Thorp 




Bruce Peckham




Liz Sciortino

ABSENT: 
Don Irvine

ATTORNEY:
Doug Jones

OTHERS:
2 residents

Minutes were taken by Julie Gianforti.

Mr. Wright called the meeting to order at 7:32 p.m.

BARRETT AREA VARIANCE PUBLIC HEARING

Mr. Wright opened the public hearing at 7:33 p.m.

Mr. Wright stated that he is waving the reading of the public notice, which is in the file, as well as the signed affidavit of the posting of the sign.

Mr. Mark Muller, Architect, for Judi and Timothy Barrett, 17 Gravel Hill Lane, Honeoye Falls, and Mr. Timothy Barrett, came before the Board for an area variance at said address, bearing tax account no. 221.01-3-51, which is located in an RA-1 zone, for a front setback for a new garage bay of approximately 53 feet instead of the 60 feet as required by Town Code.

Mr. Muller stated that the Barretts are planning some major additions to their residence.  Mr. Muller stated that, as part of the project, they would like to add a 3rd bay to the garage.  Mr. Muller stated that the 3rd bay would be at the front of the garage which would encroach on the 60 ft. set back by 7 ft.  Mr. Muller stated that the current set back is 65 ft.  Mr. Muller stated that that reason for putting the bay in front is because of the way the garage is set up now.  

Mr. Wright asked Mr. Muller to explain the entire addition.  Mr. Muller described the addition and showed on the map the location of the addition.

Ms. Sciortino asked Mr. Mueller what the width is for the 3rd garage bay. Mr. Muller stated that the 3rd bay is 10 ft. wide.

Mr. Wright stated that this is very similar to the house, on 1 Sibley Drive, which has a third bay that comes forward like what is being proposed.  Mr. Barrett stated that that is correct.

Mr. Wright asked to see a rendering of the front of the house and garage.  Mr. Muller showed the Board a rendering of the house and garage.  A discussion followed the map and surrounding areas. Mr. Wright asked who owned the land adjacent to Mr. Barrett’s.  Mr. Muller stated the Mendon Foundation owns the land.  Mr. Wright asked Mr. Barrett if his house is the last house on the road.  Mr. Barrett stated yes.  Mr. Wright asked how big the lot is.  Mr. Muller stated that the lot is 161 ft. x 326 ft.  Mr. Thorp stated that that is 1 1/3 acres.   Mr. Thorp asked Mr. Muller for the square footage of the footprint.  Mr. Muller stated that it is 66 ft. x 72 ft.  

Mr. Wright stated that he has a concern about the front setback.  Mr. Wright stated that no other home in the neighborhood is closer than 60 ft. Mr. Wright stated that he does not want to set precedence.  Mr. Wright stated that the development was designed to have 60 ft. setbacks. Mr. Wright asked Mr. Barrett if he tried to accomplish this without encroaching on the setback.  Mr. Barrett stated yes. Mr. Barrett reviewed the other ideas he considered but stated that this was the best solution. A discussion followed regarding the proposed design and setbacks.

Ms. Sciortino asked Mr. Barrett what he would be storing in the 3rd bay of the garage.  Mr. Barrett stated that he would be using it to store a car.

Mr. Barrett stated that he talked to his neighbors about what he is proposing. 

Mr. Wright stated that he is still concerned about setting precedence.  Mr. Thorp stated that he disagrees with this setting precedence and he thinks each application is its own entity.  Mr. Thorp stated that what happened previously doesn’t matter today.

Mr. Wright asked Mr. Barrett if the benefit that he needs to achieve can be achieved by any other means feasible.  Mr. Barrett stated no.

Mr. Wright asked Mr. Barrett if this variance were granted would it create any undesirable changes to the neighborhood character or to the near by property.  Mr. Barrett stated no.

Mr. Wright asked Mr. Barrett if this is a substantial request.  Mr. Barrett stated no.

Mr. Wright asked Mr. Barrett whether his request, in his view, will have adverse physical or environmental effects.  Mr. Barrett stated no.

Mr. Wright asked Mr. Barrett if, in his view, if this alleged difficulty is self-created.  Mr. Barrett stated yes.  

Mr. Wright asked the Board if they had any further comments.  There were none.

Mr. Wright asked for comments from the audience.  There were none.

MOTION

Mr. Thorp moved, seconded by Ms. Sciortino seconded, to close the Public Hearing at 7:55 p.m.

APPROVED

Mr. Thorp-aye, Mr. Wright-aye, Mr. Peckham-aye, Ms. Sciortino-aye

MASTRO DETERMINATION

Mr. Peckham moved, seconded by Ms. Sciortino, that the area variance requested by Joseph Mastro, 510 Main Street Fishers, Mendon, NY at said property, bearing tax account no. 206.03-1-4, consisting of 1.7 acres which is located in an RA-5 zone, to construct a 2 ½ - car detached garage, which, when added to the existing 80 square foot shed on the property, results in exceeding the 1% lot coverage for accessory structures, be granted based on the Findings of Fact, Conclusions of Law, and subject to the following conditions:

FINDINGS OF FACT

1. Mr. Mastro appeared before the Zoning Board of Appeals at a public hearing held on Thursday, July 22, 2004.

2. The property is Mr. Mastro’s personal residence.  There is also an 8’ x 10’ utility shed situated at the back of the property near the north property line.

3. Mr. Mastro stated that he would like to build a 2 ½ - car detached garage.  The new garage is needed to store his boat that, with its trailer is over 24 ft. long, and his 1965 Chevrolet automobile.  The garage would include an open overhang porch that would be used for storage of firewood and snow removal equipment in winter.  Last year he had an instant garage for his boat, which he considered an eyesore.  He believes the proposed building fits the style of the area and is an attractive addition to the property.

4. Mr. Mastro described details of the proposed structure as follows:  The dimensions would be 30’ x 32’ (960 square feet) including an open overhang/porch.  The roofline of the proposed garage would be equivalent to that of the garage attached to the residence.  The doors are regular sized garage doors and that there would be asphalt in front of both doors.  The floor would be brushed concrete.  There would be electricity to the structure.  Outdoor lighting would be the same as presently on the residence.  The proposed building exterior would not be finished to exactly match the residence for cost reasons.  The roof height would match that of the house.  Gutters and gravel fill would provide drainage.  The garage would not be near the existing septic system.  The structure would be set back 64 feet from the south property line and 75 feet from the east and north property lines.

5. The current shed is used for storage of bicycles and garden tools.

6. Mr. Mastro’s other personal vehicles; a pick-up truck; a family mini-van and a company van used for work are stored in the existing attached garage or parked on the driveway as garage space permits.

7. Berry and Peggy Rosenberg, 494 Main St. Fishers, whose property adjoins Mastro’s to the east, appeared at the hearing.  They reviewed the map of the proposed plan, which was attached to the area variance application.  Mr. & Mrs. Rosenberg both stated that they did not have a problem with what is being proposed.

8. No other members of the public appeared at the public hearing.

CONCLUSIONS OF LAW

1. Granting this variance will not alter the character of the neighborhood.

2. Granting this variance will have no adverse physical environmental impact.

3. There is no alternative method to achieve what the applicant desires other than continued outdoor storage of personal vehicles or storing said items off-site.

4. The variance is substantial.

5. The difficulty is self-created.

6. This is a Type II action under SEQR.

CONDITION

Existing shed must be removed within six months of substantial completion of the requested garage.

APPROVED

Mr. Peckham – aye, Ms. Sciortino-aye, Mr. Wright – aye, Mr. Thorp - abstained

MINUTES

Mr. Thorp moved, seconded by Mr. Wright, to approve the minutes, as written, of the July 22, 2004 meeting.

ADOPTED

Mr. Thorp-aye, Mr. Wright-aye, Mr. Peckham-aye, Ms. Sciortino-aye

DISCUSSION

The Board discussed the Barrett application.  Mr. Wright stated that he would write the Barrett determination.

MOTION

 Mr. Peckham moved, seconded by Ms. Sciortino, to adjourn the meeting at 8:35 p.m.

APPROVED

Mr. Thorp-aye, Mr. Wright-aye, Ms. Sciortino-aye, Mr. Peckham-aye

Minutes were taken by Julie Gianforti.
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